

SPECIAL AND URGENT NOTICE ELIMINATING IN-PERSON PUBLIC PARTICIPATION AT CITY OF LYNWOOD COUNCIL MEETINGS

These are unprecedented times. The President, Governor, and the City of Lynwood have declared a State of Emergency as a result of the threat of COVID-19 (aka the "Coronavirus"). The Governor also issued Executive Order N-29-20 that directs Californians to follow public health directives including cancelling all large gatherings. The Executive Order also lifts the strict adherence to the Brown Act regarding teleconferencing requirements and allows local legislative bodies to hold their meetings without complying with the normal requirements of in-person public participation.

The health and well-being of our residents is the top priority for the City of Lynwood and you are urged to take all appropriate health safety precautions. To that end, out of an abundance of caution members of the public wishing to participate will be able to do so telephonically. In order to participate via telephone please follow the steps below:

- 1. Dial any of the following phone numbers (213) 306-3065, (720) 650-7664, (206) 207-1700. (If any of the numbers ring busy please proceed to call the next phone number provided)
- 2. Dial in the following access code to be connected to the meeting 620-149-275; password 5969

If interpretation services are needed, please dial (310) 372-7549, conference code 673120

*ANY MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WISHING TO PROVIDE PUBLIC COMMENT FOR THE ITEMS ON THE AGENDA MAY DO SO AS FOLLOWS:

- 1. <u>Email:</u> You can email comments to cityclerk@lynwood.ca.us <u>no later than three (3)</u> <u>hours before the start of the meeting.</u> Please identify the Agenda item you wish to address in your comments. Your comments will be read into the record.
- 2. <u>Telephone:</u> You can record your comments at (310) 603-0220 Ext. 520 <u>no later than three (3) hours before the start of the meeting.</u> Please identify the Agenda item you wish to address in your comments. Your comments will be read into the record.

Lynwood City Council and staff thank you for your continued patience and cooperation during these unprecedented times. If you have any questions related to participation in the City Council Meeting please call (310) 603-0220 Ext. 214.

Thank you